
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

March 10, 2022 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:40 p.m. with President Guistwhite 

presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Crocenzi, Fogel, C. Kambic, F. Kambic, Moyer, Stoltenburg, 

Thomas, and Tierney.  

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Gretton, Leese, Sanders, Stuck, Fourhman, Harrison, 

Jones, Ryan, and Vogelsong.  Solicitor:  Say. 

   

Communications   Dr. Stoltz provided an update on the Health and Safety Plan.   

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 Mrs. Tierney featured the West Shore Foundation Innovation 

Grants and the Highmark Walk on May 21, 2022. 

 

Mr. Stoltenburg highlighted the Board’s visit to Rossmoyne and 

the Reading Across America event he participated in there. 

 

Mr. F. Kambic memorialized Mr. Doug Morrow. 

 

Mrs. Crocenzi informed the Board that she had provided the 

Capital Area Intermediate Unit Report. 

 

Mrs. Moyer previewed expansion plans for Cumberland Perry 

Area Career and Technical Center. 

 

Mr. C. Kambic commended Red Land High School’s Mamma 

Mia production. 

 

Mr. F. Kambic highlighted New Cumberland Middle School’s 

Wizard of Oz production. 

 

Dr. Stoltz shared his fondness for the recently deceased Doug 

Morrow, featured successes with the student pre-apprentice 

program, introduced National School Breakfast Week, and 

highlighted student performances. 

 

Dr. Leese featured School Social Workers’ Week. 

 

Dr. Argot commended the Food Service Department for the 

work being done in spite of being short staffed. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak on 

Business Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 



 
Recognition of Public 

– Business Items 

 

  

No members of the public addressed the Board. 

 

Personnel  Motion: It was moved by Mr. C. Kambic and seconded by Mr. F. 

Kambic that the Board of School Directors approves Item 5.a.1. 

Reinstatement(s) - Professional; Item 5.a.2.  Request to Rescind 

Resignation - Professional; Item 5.a.3. Resignation(s) - 

Professional; Item 5.a.4. Resignation(s) - Support; Item 5.a.5. 

Resignation(s) - Extra Duty; Item 5.a.6. Request(s) for Family 

and Medical Leave - Professional; Item 5.a.6A. Request(s) for 

Family and Medical Leave - Support; Item 5.a.7. Request(s) for 

Extended Absence – Professional; Item 5.a.8. Alteration(s) to 

Employment Status -  Professional; Item 5.a.9. Alteration(s) to 

Employment Status –Support; Item 5.a.10. Alteration(s) to 

Employment Status –Extra Duty; Item 5.a.11. Appointment(s) - 

Professional; Item 5.a.12. Appointment(s) - Support; Item 

5.a.13. Appointment(s) - Extra Duty; Item 5.a.14.  Approval(s) - 

Supplemental Time; Item 5.a.15 Memorandum(s) of 

Understanding-Professional; Item 5.a.16.  Approval - Substitute 

Lists.  Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0.  

 

Capital Area 

Intermediate Unit 

2022-2023 General 

Operating Budget 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Moyer and seconded by Mrs. Crocenzi 

that the Board of School Directors approves the Capital Area 

Intermediate Unit 2022-2023 General Operating Budget as 

presented. Motion carried on a roll call vote 9-0. 

 

Information Items   

 

Dr. Stoltz previewed the March 17 Board meeting. 
 
Mrs. Stuck facilitated a panel discussion on the 2022-2023 
General Operating Expenditure Budget. 
 
Mrs. Stuck shared the Monthly Financial Updates. 
 
Dr. Stoltz highlighted Mrs. Stuck’s pending retirement and 
thanked her for her service. 
 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak – 

General Items 

 

Recognition of the 

Public– General Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

 

 

Clifford Ackman, New Cumberland, complimented the Board. 

 

Dan Almoney, Etters, thanked the Board members for their 

efforts. 

 

Jenifer Bowen, Mechanicsburg, shared concerned about student 

harassment.  

 

Keith Focht, Etters, thanked the Board for its efforts related to 

mask wearing. 

 



 
Erin Fortney, Etters, expressed concerns for the way students 

are being treated in school. 

 

Danielle Gross, Etters, thanked the Board for working through 

the ongoing challenges. 

 

Bill Kennedy, New Cumberland, thanked the Board for its 

efforts related to COVID mitigation. 

 

William Krouse, New Cumberland, thank the Board members 

for their efforts. 

 

Barb Lathrop, New Cumberland, expressed concerns for the 

challenges students are going through in school. 

 

Kristi Spangler, Mechanicsburg argued for more transparency 

related to reports of drug use in school. 

 

Sarah Stonebraker, Mechanicsburg, requested information 

about safe crisis management training and the need for bullying 

prevention. 

 

Susan Whittle, Etters, thanked the Board for its efforts, but 

expressed concerns for what is occurring in schools. 

 

Nikki Byer, Etters, expressed her support for the Board and the 

Superintendent in working through the COVID Health and 

Safety Plan.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Barbara Byrne, Camp Hill, expressed her support for the work 

that was done to protect the community with the development 

of the Health and Safety Plan.  These comments were shared 

with the Board in advance. 

 

Kirsten Cohick, Lewisberry, expressed her support for the 

Board and the Superintendent in working through the COVID 

Health and Safety Plan.  These comments were shared with the 

Board in advance. 

 

Claudia Giardina, Camp Hill, expressed her support for the way 

the District has kept students learning and safe over the last two 

years.  These comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

John Hayden, New Cumberland, expressed his support for the 

way the Board has handled the safety of students and staff over 

the last two years.  These comments were shared with the Board 

in advance. 

 

 



 
Doug Ross, Lewisberry, expressed his support for the way the 

Board has handled the safety of students and staff over the last 

two years.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance. 

 

Cynthia Spigelmyer, Lewisberry, expressed her support for the 

Board members in the way they have done their work.  These 

comments were shared with the Board in advance. 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Guistwhite declared 

the meeting adjourned.  (9:45 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


